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The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall: 

Description Lot # Exp Date NDC # UPC # 
FLUOROUR PBP 5GM FRE 100ML 6120420 04/30/20 63323011761 36332311761 
FLUOROUR PBP 5MG/100MLFRENOV+ 6120341 04/30/20 63323011769 36332311769 

Fresenius-Kabi is recalling the above item(s)/lot(s) due to glass particulates found in 5 vials of 
the remaining inventory of lot 6120341 during an inspection for a quality investigation. Lot 
6120420 is included in this recall as a precautionary measure because it was filled immediately 
post lot 6120341 as part of the same filling campaign. The administration of glass particulate, if 
present in a parenteral drug, poses a moderate safety risk to patients. Reports in the literature 
suggest that sequelae of thromboembolism, such as pulmonary emboli, phlebitis, granulomas, 
or fibrosis may occur. This recall is to the Health care Professional level. Affected product 
started shipping December 06, 2018. 

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality 
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required. 


